
STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Olympia, Washington 98504 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
Certificate of Need Application 

Applicants, Project Descriptions, Estimated Costs:  
Bethany of the Northwest is proposing to establish a Medicare and Medicaid certified hospice agency 
in Snohomish County.  The agency would be located at 3202 Colby Avenue, #G in Everett [98201]. 
There is no capital expenditure associated with this project. (CN21-45)

EmpRes Healthcare Group, Inc. is proposing to establish Medicare and Medicaid certified hospice 
services in Snohomish County.  The agency would be operated under the subsidiary of Eden Hospice 
of Snohomish County.  The new agency would be co-located with its home health agency King 
County.  The address for the agency is: 733 – 7th Avenue, #110 in Kirkland [98033].  There is no 
capital expenditure associated with this project. (CN21-47)

Seasons Hospice and Palliative Care is proposing to establish a Medicare and Medicaid certified 
hospice agency in Snohomish County.  The hospice agency would be located at 3400 – 188th Street, 
#A241 in Lynnwood [98037].  The estimated capital expenditure associated with this project 
is $91,680. (CN21-54)

Virtual Public Hearing: 
Date: 
Time: 
Location: 

June 2, 2021 
Beginning at 1:00 pm 
This will be a virtual public hearing. Below is the conference line information: 

You can join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. 
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/445329973  

You can also dial in using your phone. 
United States: +1 (408) 650-3123 

Access Code: 445-329-973 

Join from a video-conferencing room or system. 
Dial in or type: 67.217.95.2 or inroomlink.goto.com 
Meeting ID: 445 329 973 
Or dial directly: 445329973@67.217.95.2 or 67.217.95.2##445329973 

The purpose of this hearing is to gather comments related to the proposed projects and allow the CN 
Program to make informed decisions within the context of our rules.   

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fglobal.gotomeeting.com%2Fjoin%2F445329973&data=04%7C01%7CKaren.Nidermayer%40DOH.WA.GOV%7Ce4db0451c00644f0029d08d910b25e78%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637559180552327834%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=FUCxmfFJlMBts%2B9Q0e42wW%2F96mtazLo%2F2RUygiRC638%3D&reserved=0
tel:+14086503123,,445329973
mailto:445329973@67.217.95.2


 
 
 
 
Individuals speaking at the hearing will be limited to 3 minutes.  Oral or written comments are limited 
to the proposed projects in Snohomish County.  While written comments are encouraged, written and 
oral comments are weighted equally.  If you cannot participate in the public hearing, you may send 
your comments directly to the Certificate of Need program at fslcon@doh.wa.gov.  All written public 
comments will be accepted through June 2, 2021.   
 
Anticipated Reconsideration Decision Date: September 15, 2021 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact Karen Nidermayer 
with the Certificate of Need Program at karen.nidermayer@doh.wa.gov.   

mailto:karen.nidermayer@doh.wa.gov

